
Wood End Primary does not endorse any of the services, or products advertised and does not give any representation or warranty about any of the organisations.  Wood End Primary School is not an agent for any of 

these organisations and any enquiry concerning their services and/or products should be  referred directly to them. 

Community Advertising    

Wood End Club 

    57 Tamworth Road, Wood End 

  Quiz Night—every 3rd Thursday of the month. 

8.30pm start. 

27th August—Family fun day—BBQ & bouncy 

castle. 

27th October—Halloween Party—Fancy dress & 

Disco. 

4th November—Firework display & BBQ 

8th December—Children’s Christmas party 

Function room available for events. 

Community Advertising 

Do you run your own business or community 

organisation or know someone who does, who 

would benefit from being  advertised in our 

school newsletter?  Please contact the school 

office for prices on   

01827 872237 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3A Market Street,  Atherstone, CV9 1ET 

Tel: 07974 264236  

Quality loose Fruit & Veg at low prices 

Potatoes from: £5.00/25kg bag or £2.75/12.5 kg bag 

Also available: cheese, yogurts, creams, local milk 

Local Jam’s and Polesworth Honey 

Free range eggs £1.00 per ½ dozen 

Free Local Delivery   -  Wholesale available 

16th June 2017 

 

Spot light on Excellence…  

 

Manor Adventure  

 

Last weekend I had the pleasure of taking pupils from Wood End, Dordon and 

Birchwood away to Manor Adventure in Shropshire for an activity weekend.   

96 children shared the experience and it is one not to be forgotten anytime 

soon. This weekend provided the pupils with an opportunity to meet new 

people, forge new friendships and try new activities. The children embraced 

every moment and I could not be any more proud.  

On numerous occasions over the course of the weekend, the Manor       

Adventure instructors commented on the impeccable behaviour of the pupils 

and they could not believe that they were from 3 different schools working in 

mixed school groups for the first time. The children supported one another as 

they tried activities like kayaking, abseiling and rifle shooting; many for the 

first time.   

Thank you to all the staff who gave up their weekend to accompany the  

children. Without your support this trip could not happen.  A selection of 

pictures from the weekend is in the News section of the website.  

 

Mrs Cross 

Letters sent home this week: Athletics Competition, Yr 5: CSI Day at Kingsbury High School 

What’s on Next Week   

Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday 

 

3-4.15pm Dodgeball 

 

3-4.15pm Multi-Skills 3pm-4.15pm Homework club 3-4.15pm Football 2.30pm Celebration Assembly  

Our Visions and Values 

Across our academy schools we share a set of values that drive our 

everyday work with the children who attend our schools. Despite   

differences in the ‘socio economic make up’ of our schools, their   

different histories and the very different communities they serve, we all 

work to a common set of beliefs, expectations and standards. By doing 

so, we believe that children who attend any of our schools will achieve 

far more than they ever thought possible in an environment where they 

will flourish as individuals. 

There are three type of achievement we strongly value: 

Academic Achievement:  

- All those working in our academy believe that every single child has 

the potential to achieve great things and that whatever a child’s    

background, by teaching them to the best of our ability and through 

individualised support, they will achieve at an outstanding level.   

- We believe that we should equip our children with a sense that    

almost anything is possible, based on a sense of their own well     

developed self-awareness and ambition for themselves and their  

community. 

Celebrating Achievement: 

- Our children achieve incredible things each day, not only at school, 

but also outside of our schools curriculum. We believe that our      

children ‘should let their light shine’ and that our responsibility is to 

ensure that each of them develops their own talents and interests.  

- We believe that children should develop pride in their individual 

achievements and that we should work hard to recognise these 

achievements and celebrate them widely. 

Relationship Achievement: 

- We believe that our children will only achieve in learning              

environments where relationships are strong. High quality               

relationships and mutual respect between children and all other         

members of the community results in learning which is exciting, yet 

disciplined,  and where the highest expectations are the norm.  

Our staff share our academies values and vision. They understand 

their crucial role in the education of all of our children and how their 

own individual work has a direct influence on young peoples ‘life 

chances’. They are also ‘team players’ who have a clear                 

understanding of our schools wider priorities, yet also work together to 

improve their own practice and the outcomes for all of our children. 

 

M Cross 

Acting Headteacher 

Stars of the week 

 

 

Well done to all our stars this week! 

 

Beech Class — Charlie Demeda— For super maths 

and always challenging himself. 

Cedar Class — Astan James Clarke— For his making 

good choices and working in a team. 

Oak Class — Amelia Skelding —For her excellent  

learning attitude when creating PowerPoints. 

Pine Class — Harry Banner— For being a supportive 

peer during PE. 

Willow Class — Matthew Gleeson— For settling in 

well in to Wood End. 



               

 Academic Year 2016-2017  

Summer Fayre 1-3.30pm Saturday 24th June 

Sports Day   Monday 3rd July 

Reserve Sports day  Tuesday 4th July 

Athletics Event                            Wednesday 5th July 

Year 5 CSI Day                       Tuesday 11th July                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Last Day of Term       Friday 21st July 1pm 

These dates may be subject to change if        

necessary.  

Housepoints 

Our housepoint winners this week with 284 housepoints are:  

 Baddesley House -  Well done!!! 

VERY IMPORTANT 

It is essential that the school has up-to-date contact details for 

parents. Of particular importance is the need for the school to 

have correct mobile phone numbers for all parents. We use the 

schools ‘text message’ service to alert parents of school     

closure, illness or ‘strange danger’ issues. 

Polite Reminder: Parent Pay 

Parents are reminded to regularly log onto Parent Pay and clear any 

monies owed. Payments for Lunch and Breakfast/Afterschool club 

must be made in advance. Trips, afterschool activities, music lessons 

and swimming need to be paid by the dead-line. Failure to make 

timely payments may result in your child being excluded from these 

activities. 

Financial help may be available for those parents finding it difficult to 

make the payments. In these circumstances please speak to the 

School Office who can arrange for you to discuss it with the 

Headteacher. 

Tuck Shop: 

Can you please bring small change to use at the tuck shop,  and 

especially NO notes! We have limited change in school, so sending 

the correct amount of change with children each day would be a 

huge help for us! 

FOWES 

Summer fayre 

Our next event is our summer fayre.                                                      

1-3:30pm            24th June 2017                                                   

We REALLY need your support and help so this 

event can go ahead. If you can help set up on the 

day and/or man a stall please get in touch. Lets 

make it the best one yet! 

Red Nose Day 

We have also received a certificate for raising 

£89.19 for Red Nose Day. 

 Thank you! 

Collecting Children from School 

Please ensure arrangements for collecting children are made 

before the start of the school day to avoid confusion and so that 

children are fully aware of who will be collecting them. Children in 

Reception must be dropped off and collected by a named adult. 

Doctors/Dentist  appointments in school time 

We prefer parents to avoid booking appointments 

during the school day because of children missing 

important work in school. However, we understand 

that this is sometimes unavoidable. We do however 

require an appointment card in order to be able to 

authorise appointments on official school registers. 

Reporting absences 
PLEASE report absences from school by 8.30am on the day of 

absence by telephoning the school and leaving a message on 

the answer phone. If we do not hear from you we need to     

PROTECT CHILDREN by calling parents to make sure that a 

child has not left home and then not appeared in school. Not 

adhering to this policy wastes valuable office time phoning up 

parents to find out why a child is missing from school  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beech class and stay and play both took part in the Wood end flower festival last weekend. On Monday 

Beech class went to visit the church to look at all the beautiful flower displays. We also followed a map 

around the village looking for landmarks on the way. If you managed to get to the church we hope you       

enjoyed it as much as we did!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 had a great time at the weekend, The teachers and students all enjoyed their weekend away to       

celebrate the end of primary and end of SATS. Everyone loved getting involved in all the activities and getting 

very messy in the process!  


